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Friday September 4th 2020

Quotation of the week
‘Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and
petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And the peace of
God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your
minds in Christ Jesus’ Philippians 4 (6:7)

Induction of staff and students
In our staff meetings and in assemblies we played the hymn ‘Do not be afraid’
this week. I know that many people are afraid but I want to reassure everyone
that the school has many controls in place to protect staff and students. Young
people are at very low risk of suffering from covid19 but they can transmit it to
other, more vulnerable adults and so hand hygiene is vital. The wearing of
masks, at the moment however, is not vital nor is it recommended. In fact
wearing them incorrectly, or carelessly, or not putting them on, or taking them
off properly puts other people at greater rival. For these reasons masks and
face coverings are not permitted for staff or students unless medically
recommended for an individual following an individual risk assessment. Thank
you for your understanding in this matter

High achievers 
Correction: Last week I omitted to include Juno Vimalenthiran from the list of
GCSE high achievers. Juno gained 1 grade 9 and 8 grade 8s - an excellent
achievement. My apologies for this omission.

Student numbers
Student numbers are very buoyant with an expected roll of 1250 students this
year including not far short of 300 in the sixth form our largest ever cohort of
sixth formers.
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Getting back to normal
Please bear with us at the moment- we are all finding our way - most office
workers have not gone back to work yet schools have been expected to
return and make environments safe for large numbers of students and staff.
In addition we have been having to pick up the pieces from the mess of the
exam results. It’s been busy and we will do our best to communicate as
clearly as we can with everyone and to make decisions in the best interests
of the whole community at Holy Family. Please note that there is no excuse
for the use of inappropriate language in correspondence with myself or any
other member of staff and such incidents will not be tolerated. They reflect
far more badly on the sender than they do on the receiver and they have no
place in a Catholic community.

Did you know? 
Yesterday we held a Mass for the start of the new school year for our Yr 7
students. After the Mass concluded the hall and every seat was cleaned by
the additional cleaning staff we have employed so that it was safe for Yr 12
students to use for their assembly. 

To end on a positive note it has been lovely to be back with our students
and staff  this week. A school without pupils is like a ...box of chocolates
without any chocolates in it. We will continue to work hard to keep everyone
safe and to keep education going at our school and thank you for all the
positive messages of support we have received this week.

Please continue to remember us in your prayers and have a good
weekend.

With best wishes

Dr Stone 
Headteacher
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EXAM
RESULTS
20202020

We are delighted with the achievements of our students this
year and offer our congratulations to everyone in year 13

and year 11 who received their grades this summer.
Click here to read full press release. 
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Lord, I ask for Your help as I begin this new
school year.

Allow me to experience Your presence in
the many blessings You put before me.

Open my eyes to the new challenges and
exciting opportunities that this new school

year brings.

Open my heart and mind to new friends and
new teachers.

Give me a generous spirit to be enthusiastic
with my studies and courage to accept new

opportunities.

Help me to be attentive to my teachers and
let me experience Your presence in my new

friends.

Jesus, inspire me to do my best this year!
Amen

Prayer for the end of the
school year 



dO YOU HAVE ANY SCHOOL

LIBRARY BOOKS AT HOME?

please RETURN OVERDUE

LIBRARY BOOKS 

 LOST BOOKS – THERE IS NO NEED TO

BE SCARED OR WORRIED, SIMPLY LET

THE LRC STAFF KNOW.



https://www.holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk/home/about/uniform/
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